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We Appreciate Your Support

Join Us Each Sunday for Service at 11:00 am

Adult Class 10:00 a.m.  
 

Speakers in November
 

November 3- Carol Jean Urie 
Potluck and Annual Membership meeting after church 

November 10- Erik Schuetz  
November 17- Nancy Marr

November 24- Sherry Scheffer
 

Prayer Requests 

Pray for one another, that we may all be lifted up!

All prayer requests are shared with the congregation
each Sunday morning at Sunset Church. When
requested, they are forwarded via e-mail as well. If
you have a prayer concern, please call any Board
member or e-mail...  prayers@sunsetcamp.org  

Facebook Check-in

When visting Sunset Spiritualist Church & Camp, we would really appreciate your
"Check-in" on Facebook and now that the camp is wired for wireless internet
service, it's easier than ever! Thanks :)

Keeping Up With The Board- President Karen Lyons

 
Dear 

http://www.sunsetcamp.org/
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1102181462680
http://www.sunsetcamp.org/
http://sunsetcamp.org/prayers/prayers.htm
http://sunsetcamp.org/church/donations.htm
https://mail.google.com/mail/?view=cm&fs=1&tf=1&to=prayers@sunsetcamp.org


 
 

Sunday, December 1st following a potluck lunch the Board
of Trustees will meet. Work on Camp 2014 will begin. Yes.
Already. Everyone is welcome to attend the meeting. 

We have had a great Fall season of workshops. A big thank
you to Carol Jean and Dennis Urie, Betty Russell, and Jim

Haynes for giving their time to teach. In the Spring, we look forward to a workshop
from Dr. Allen Fitzner. The dates will be determined as well as the topic after the
first of the year. If you know of a topic you would like to learn more about, feel free
to contact Allen directly. Allen is having a little trouble narrowing his topic to a
weekend event.
  
At the November Board meeting, the Board voted to set aside the second weekend
in September and April annually to host the Body, Mind, and Spirit Festival. Mark
your calendars now and plan to be in Wells. The next Festival will be 12-13 April
2014. April will be here before we know it so it isn't too early to start making plans
and setting aside a few dollars to come have a great time. I am still asking that those
with experience share your ideas to improve the experience. 

"Restore A Cabin" for this year has come to a close and the goals set by the Board
for improvements has been reached. A big thank you to those who have contributed
financially and with their hours of labor. Yes. I'm talking about work. The only way
we can afford to make the improvements on the scale that has been accomplished is
through the donated labor. Thank you for those who cut metal, screwed the metal
on, donated food and fed the volunteers to keep them going. We aren't finished yet.
Taking care of our historic Camp & Church is an ongoing responsibility. It is one of
the most important duties set out in our constitution for the Board of Trustees. 

Don't worry about what Ron Glasgow is going to be doing this winter. The snack
(snake) bar is getting a much needed face lift. Donations are being accepted for this
project right now. You can also safely donate through PayPal. There is a link on our
web site. You also have an opportunity to attend Spring events and donate at those
events. The proceeds from all of the events at the Church are used for
improvements to the facility. These updates to the cabins and other buildings are
not only needed for comfort, the improvements will insure the facility will be
available for many years to come. 

Saturday, November 9, 11:00 a.m. the Ladies Aid Society will convene an
organizational meeting at the Church. If you are interested in finding out more
information, please plan to attend. Participants are asked to bring a sack lunch. For
more information you may also contact Carol Jean Urie or Miki Orr-Muths. The
Ladies Aid Society was a group of Spiritualist women who met roughly during the
Depression for the purpose of doing good works and promoting Spiritualism. I
understand the "new" ladies group is not excluding you men, so if you would like to
find out more, I'll see you Saturday. 

November is a time that we set aside and think about gratitude. Today it's rainy
and cool outside. Here I am warm and dry in my little ranch house. I'll be deciding
what to have for dinner this evening because I have enough food that I actually



have a choice. And, if I didn't, I have enough money to go to the grocery store and
get what I want. I am blessed. I'm thinking of you and how you have impacted my
life. I could give up most any of my possessions. I could not give you up. I am
grateful to you for loving me and walking beside me, for taking my hand when I
start to wander and drawing me back. Most of all thank you for teaching me that I
am here to serve. I pray I will always serve with Thanksgiving. 

I am here to serve. 

Weekly Development Classes Resume with Rev Evadne Tuxhorn

Rev. Evadne's offers weekly classes on Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m.
at her home in Salina. Please contact Rev. Tuxhorn to register or
if you have questions, 785-826-1633
  
Thank you, Evadne, for loving and teaching us all!

 

http://www.facebook.com/home.php?#!/group.php?gid=52901355662&ref=ts

